
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A POLICY REGARDING  

THE WINTER TERMINATION PROGRAM 

 

 WHEREAS, the  New Jersey Department of Community Affairs (“DCA”) has implemented a Winter 

Termination Program to prevent service discontinuation for eligible residential customers receiving residential 

electric, sewer and water service from a local authority, municipal utility, or rural electric cooperative from November 

15th through March 15th; and 

WHEREAS, the Pine Hill Borough Municipal Utilities Authority (hereinafter referred to as the “PHMUA” 

and/or Authority) believes it is in the best interest of its ratepayers and community at large to not engage in shutoffs 

during this time period; and 

 WHEREAS, while the Authority will not shutoff during this time period, all interest will continue to accrue 

on any delinquent accounts.  

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Commissioners of the Pine Hill Borough Municipal 

Utilities Authority as follows: 

1. The provisions of the WHEREAS clauses set forth above are incorporated herein by reference and made a 

part hereof.   

2. The Pine Hill Borough Municipal Utilities Authority has implemented a Utility Winter Termination Program to prevent 

the discontinuation of services during the period of November 15th through March 15th for residential customers.  In the 

event of a delinquency during this period, the Authority will not shut off utility services. However, any delinquency during 

this period will continue to accrue interest, and be subject to shutoff on March 16th.  

3. The Executive Director and/or his designee is hereby authorized and directed to take any and all steps necessary to 

effectuate this policy.  

 

Certified to be a true copy of Resolution approved by the Pine Hill Borough Municipal Utilities Authority at its regular 

meeting held on November 22, 2022. 

 


